
The July 4  Floods produced an incredible amount of debris that both the City of Kerrville and

Kerr County are now working to remove and manage with the help of our state and federal

partners. As we work to rebuild our community, we need our residents to do their part in helping

us recover.
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Debris removal operations will be conducted in phases. The first phase of removal is already

underway with search operations taking the initial priority. A large amount of clean-up

operations will be seen near bridges and waterways. 

A phased countywide operation will follow that will include area zones of pick-up. Clean-up

zones will be established as search operations continue. 

First and most importantly, debris piles on private property that cannot be reduced by hand

and require heavy machinery must be checked by professional search teams prior to

removal. To request a pile evaluation, please contact 2-1-1 , choose your preferred language

and then press 1 for resource specialist. Response time will be scheduled and will not be

immediate. 

Monitor county emergency websites and local alerts regarding debris pick-up schedules in

your area.

Prepare your property by separating debris into appropriate piles. See the graphic below for

additional guidance.

Urban Area Debris: Stack sorted debris on the street Right-Of-Way (ROW), clear of

sidewalks, fire hydrants, meters, and utility poles.

Rural Area Debris: Stack solid debris between fence lines and roadways to keep drainage

areas clear.

 

Debris Removal

**Contact Kerr County Sheriffs Office if a recovery team should be dispatched.

Non-emergency: 830-896-1133


